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MEMORIAL RESOLUTION 

FRANKLIN A. BRYAN, M.D., ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR OF 

POST-GRADUATE MEDICINE, 

ASSISTANT DEAN AND DIRECTOR EMERITUS, 

FORT WAYNE CENTER 

INDIANA UNIVERSITY SCHOOL OF MEDICINE 

Franklin A. Bryan, M.D., died on Saturday, January 26, 2002, at the Towne House Retirement 
Center.  Dr. Bryan was born on July 4, 1917, in Leo, Indiana.   

Frank began his undergraduate studies on a music scholarship at the University of Miami, 
Coral Gables, Florida in 1935.  After two years, he transferred to Indiana University-
Bloomington where he received his B.S. in Biology in 1939 and his M.D. from the Indiana 
University School of Medicine in 1942.  He partially supported himself by working as a 
pathology lab assistant at the former Marion County General Hospital.  Following graduation, he 
completed a 12-month rotating internship there.   

Frank was proud of the fact that he received both his M.D. degree and military commission on 
the very day he married his devoted wife, Virginia Carman, on May 9, 1942.   

  

After an overseas medical tour of duty as Battalion Surgeon during World War II in the 
southwest Pacific, Frank returned to Indiana.  He completed residency training in internal 
medicine at the Indianapolis General Hospital in 1948.  He established his medical practice in 
Fort Wayne following training.  

In1970, Frank became the first Director of the Fort Wayne Center for Medical Education.  He 
remained in that capacity until 1986 when he retired for health reasons.   

Frank was a leader in medical education in the state of Indiana.  His many accomplishments in 
this arena include the establishment of the first rotating internship in the state beyond Marion 
County; establishment of one of the first Family Practice Residency Programs in the state beyond 
Marion County; and development of the first Physician Assistant Program in the state of 
Indiana.  Frank also evolved a three-hospital consortium in Fort Wayne to support the residency 
and physician continuing medical education.  This concept has served as a funding model for 
other Indiana sites.   



Frank was a member of numerous professional organizations including the Fort Wayne Medical 
Society, the Indiana 12th District Medical Society, Indiana State Medical Association, and the 
American Medical Association.  He was a member of the board and past president of the Three 
Rivers Neighborhood Health Services, Inc., and past president of the ISMA’s section on 
Directors of Medical Education.  He was appointed a Sagamore of the Wabash by fellow IUSM 
classmate and then-governor Otis Bowen in 1980.  For his significant services to various 
community organizations, Dr. Bryan received the following honors: American Red Cross Blood 
Services Distinguished Service Award, Fort Wayne Medical Society Community Service Award, 
and the Ralph E. Broyles Medal from IPFW.  

Frank was a family-centered professional who was totally devoted to his wife, Virginia, and 
proud of his adult children, Ron and Barb, and his eight grandchildren.  Frank and his twin 
brother, Wally, had a bond that was unique and extended beyond that of shared genetics and 
playing the marimba together.  Both remained active for several decades with the Mizpah Shrine 
Band; Frank played clarinet and served as drum major. 

Frank was also noted for his boundless energy for his many important projects, and for his 
interest and concern for those who had been patients in the past.  It was nearly impossible to 
have a meal with Frank in a restaurant without at least one person approaching the table to share 
a heartfelt story of how Frank had rescued either the speaker or a relative from death’s grasp. 

Frank demonstrated his ongoing compassion for many patients during his early retirement years 
by volunteering two days a week in the rehabilitation of stroke patients at Parkview Hospital in 
Fort Wayne.  

Frank was a role model for colleagues, medical students, and residents.  He was an inspiration to 
those of us who had the good fortune to know him well.  He will be sincerely missed by all. 



 

Prepared by Barth. H. Ragatz, Ph.D., Joel A. Vilensky, Ph.D., and Glenn J. Merkel, Ph.D. 

Be it resolved that this memorial resolution be adopted by the Faculty Council of Indiana 
University - Purdue University at Indianapolis, and that a copy be sent to Mrs. Virginia Carman 
Bryan, 2209 St. Joe Center Road, Ft. Wayne, IN 46825; Ronald Bryan, 9525 Colson Hill, Ft. 
Wayne, IN 46825; Mrs. Barbara A. Rousseau, 4417 Bradwood Terrace, Ft. Wayne, IN 46815; 
and Dr. Emory Bryan, Sr., 3721 Chancellor Drive, Ft. Wayne, IN 46815 


